

Parent Council Minutes Tuesday 2nd October 2018

Present: Julie Cameron (JC), Lorna Thomson (LT), Loraine More (LM), Julie Elliot (JE), Cheryl Cumming (CC), Marion Cunningham (MC), Colette Byars (CB), Claire Williamson (CW), Jennifer Harvey (JH), Elizabeth Thomson (ET), Jennifer McKinnon (JMCK), Gillian Hamilton (GH), Alison Condron(AC), Fiona MacDoanld (FMac), Gillian Rice (GR)

Apologies: Nicola Winning, Kirsty Smith

1. **Correspondence:** There has been none – however LT discussed that the school had won funding from Arnold Clark and would be using the money to purchase school tracksuits. The school had also been entered into a photograph competition again run by Arnold Clark. The more votes on an organisations photograph will received more funding.
2. **Treasurer's Report:** The current balance in the account is £2917. Money still has to be withdrawn for the up and coming events.

LT mentioned that through discussion with the school a request had been made for money from the parent council to purchase a new projector to replace a broken one and also outdoor clothing for the infants as they will be carrying out more work outside. It was suggested by JC that we firstly ask the parents for donations of outdoor clothing like wellington boots, rain coats and gauge the response.

3. **Fundraising Report:** the Halloween discos will be held on Tuesday the 22nd of October. DJ Dave will be doing the discos. It was also discussed that instead of the ladies night a family night will be held, possibly a race night. Discussions were held around where it could be held.

There is a fundraising committee who have been meeting to discuss further events and the school Christmas fayre which will be held on Saturday the 1st of December.

4. **Head Teacher's Report:** Was passed out at meeting. Fiona MacDonald also mentioned that Miss Rice would be traveling to China during the October week with other Headteacher as part of the schools' connection with China.
5. **AOCB:**

Councillor Danny Devlin attended the meeting by invitation to discuss the ongoing problems with parking at the school. He has agreed to arrange a meeting between the school, the roads department and himself to assess if any improvements can be made.

LT mentioned that 3 PVG has been requested and that the parent council would pay for them.

Next Meeting: Tuesday the 6th of November 2018 at Barrhead High School 7pm